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Monday 14 August 
 

SCHOOL CLOSED 
REDLANDS SHOW DAY 
 

Tuesday 15 August 
Skipping Yrs 3-6 @ 1st break 
Uniform Shop 8-9am & 2-3pm 
Basketball Yr4-6 2.45-3.45pm 
Gardening Club—both breaks 
Art class - Heritage Building 
 

Wednesday 16 August 
TUCKSHOP OPEN 
Handball @ 1st Break 
 

Thursday 17 August 
Uniform Shop Open 
8-9am & 2-3pm 
Soccer 2.45-4pm 
 

Friday 18 August 
Athletics Carnival—all parents/carers welcome 
With Tuckshop (Red Day limited menu) available 
 

Monday 21 August 
BOOK WEEK commences 
Russell Island Library visit Prep-Yr3 
 
 

From the Principal’s desk: 
 

NAPLAN: 
 

I am happy to report that our Naplan results are worthy of 
celebration.  We accomplished our school’s Explicit 
Improvement Agenda target of 100% of students in year 3 
and year 5 achieving at or above the National Minimum 
Standards in Reading and Numeracy. This is better than 
the National percentage!  Our year 3 students’ Reading 
Upper 2 Bands percentage increased by 10 % from 2016 
and our year 5’s bettered our school target of 40% of 
students in the Upper 2 Bands to reach 43%.  As well, 
100% of our year 3 students achieved at or above the 
National Minimum Standard in Spelling and Writing.  In 
Grammar and Punctuation 56% of our Year 3 students are 
in the Upper 2 Bands. What a great result for 2017!  It 
must be said that these results belong not just to the 
Year 3 and 5 teachers, but also to the whole staff in 
our school. Learning begins in Prep and continues all 
the way through the school, with value adding at each 
and every step of the journey. The NAPLAN testing is 
just a point in time test to show where the students are up 
to at that juncture in their education. As you can see from 
this data many of our students have done very well in this 
year’s testing, achieving to their full potential. Whilst this is 
only one measure of academic success, it is nevertheless 
a significant indicator of how effectively we, as a school, 
are ensuring the best possible learning outcomes for all of 
our students as they move through our school.  It must 
also be said that these results do not come easily! 
They are the outcome of a highly dedicated and 
skillful, professional team, who work tirelessly 
together, on a day-to-day basis, to make these 

outcomes a reality.  I know you join me in thanking and 
congratulating our wonderful staff – teachers and 
teacher aides for the great work they do. Thanks also 
to our ancillary staff who keep everything on track so 
that the rest of us can all stay focused on our core 
business of teaching and learning. And finally, thank you to 
you, our parents/carers for your support of our efforts! 
Individual NAPLAN reports have been sent home with 
the Year 3 and 5 students. If you have not received 
your child’s report please contact the office.  
 

New Teachers 
We welcome Mr Whittingham to RISS and the class of 
Year 6, who will be teaching year 6 until Term 4 when Ms 
Hamilton-Foster returns from leave.  Also welcomed to 
RISS is Ms Samantha Walker, who will be delivering the 
Health curriculum lessons from prep to Year 6 each week 
until the end of this school year. 
 

School Opinion Survey 
These surveys are designed to help schools identify what 
they do well and how they can improve.  This year's were 
sent home with each eldest child the week before last —
please complete the survey and return in the envelope 
provided by the closing date of Friday 25 August 2017. 
 

 
Our next fundraising event is a Tuckshop Red Day @ the 
Athletics Carnival on Friday 18 August. We will be 
operating and providing hot food, snacks and drinks from 
the stage at the lower undercover area for the duration of 
the event.  Regular Tuckshop will be closed and no pre-
orders are required. Tea, Coffee and Hot Chocolate will 
also be available for purchase in the morning. 
  

RICARTS Monthly Markets @ Robert St Farm is on 
Sunday 20 August 8am-12noon - Jumping Castle $2 
P&C’s Jumping Castle will also be @ the Football 1-4pm 
 

The P&C have recently help fund the purchase of a CD 
player for use in the Arts Classroom.  This is currently 
being used for Dance. Our fantastic Arts teacher has 
acquired a great dress-up box together with some props 
and items that were used during drama lessons.  She now 
requires some colourful scarfs/cloths to use with the 
lessons so we warmly welcome any donations. Please 
take to Art classroom, upstairs in the Heritage building on a 
Thursday or Friday or leave at the office. 
 

Book Week 21 - 25 August 2017 
 

This year’s Children's Book Council of Australia theme is 
"Escape to Everywhere" .  We will be undertaking a 
number of activities during the week to celebrate Book 
Week, including three authors & an illustrator visiting our 
school to talk about their books and the art of writing 
successful literature.  Key activities for the week: 
 

* Book Fair will be operating within the school library 
selling a variety of books, posters and stationary. Sales will 
be conducted Mon-Thurs 8:30-9:30am and 2:30-3.00pm.  
Cash sales and online card payment available. 
A visit to Russell Island Library on Monday 21st 
August for Preps to Yr 3 to listen to story telling, facilitated 
by the Redland City Council’s library staff. 

P&C  News: 

Phone: (07) 3400 9333                        Student Absences Text only: 0429395360 

Website: www.russislass.eq.edu.au 

38-64 High Street Russell Island QLD 4184    PO Box 62 Russell Island QLD 4184 

RULE OF THE WEEK: 

Be RESPECTFUL 

Use your manners 

when greeting people 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Parade Photos... 

 

* Book Week Parade—Wednesday 23rd August at 9am 
Students can dress up as their favourite book character.  
Prizes will be awarded to 2 students per class for the best 
dressed.  Please ensure that they bring along the relevant 
book that is associated with their costume and provide 
their school uniform to change into if need be. 
 

* Students artwork—Wonderful displays have been 
prepared in the library based on the book each class has 
been studying, in preparation for Book Week. 
 

* Author Bev Larsson with her trusted guide dog, on 
Tuesday 22nd August, will read her book "Along came 
Henry: a guide dog story" to Preps-Yr 3 at 9.30am and to 
Yrs 4-6 at 10am. Bev will be signing her books’ purchased 
on the day, which will be available for $20. 
 

* Author Julieann Wallace will be reading two books on 
Wednesday 23rd August - "Henry's Hooter" to Preps-Yr 3 
at 9.45am and then "Darth" to Yrs 4-6 at 10.20am.  Order 
forms have been sent home to each family and you can 
pay with cash or via the authors website.  If you require a 
personalised dedication in your book, please return your 
form by Wednesday 16th August to the school office.  
Julieann will also be selling books on the day. 
 

* Author Joseph Logan (our author in residence) will 
speak to year’s 4-6 about the joys of publishing a book. 
 

All parents/carers are welcomed to attend to help celebrate 
our Book Week activities. 
 

Premiers Reading challenge finishes on Friday 25th 
August, and students will be required to hand in their 
Reading Logs to class teachers by this date.  The class that 
has read the most number of books will celebrate their 
achievement with a pizza party and one member from each 
class that has shown true dedication to reading to their best 
ability will be awarded with a book of their choice! 

 
 
 
 
 

Craig Burns, Olympic & 2018 Gold Coast 
Commonwealth Games Athlete visited & inspired 

us all, thanks to Miss Donna! 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



FROM OUR CLASSROOMS—Class 2/3 Ms Cormack: 
 

Slimy Raw Chicken and Apple Skin anyone? 
 

Year 2/3 are currently reading Fantastic Mr Fox by Roald 
Dahl. We are creating recipes for Mrs Fox to make for her 
feast! Imaginations are running wild – Duck Pudding, 
Turducken with Apple Skin, Geese Gravy and Burnt Turkey 
are all on the menu. It’s a feast fit for a fox! 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 
 
FLASHBACK….  NAIDOC Week 2017 
 

In the Arts Room with Arts Teacher, Ms Flynn-Clarke: 
 

Last month all students had the opportunity to explore the 
making of their own ‘wearable art’ inspired by that worn by 
Aboriginal and Torres Strait Island traditional dancers. We 
used a range of different materials including clay, paper, 
cardboard and recycled 
objects and creatively 
problem solved as to how we 
could join objects and items. 

Students thoroughly enjoyed their experience!! 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Woolworths Earn & Learn 
 

We will again be taking part in the 2017 Woolworths Earn & 
Learn program.  From now until 19 September, you can 
collect stickers at Wooloworths that go towards Earn & 
Learn points. For every $10 you spend at Woolworths you 
will receive a sticker. These stickers can handed in at the 
school office.  The more points we earn, the more we  can 
redeem from a variety of educational resources. 
 
 
 
 
 

More from this week’s  

Parade 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 

Zero Tolerance Zone 
Mindful Movement 
Arts 
ZTXMMA uses a synthesis of 
classical/contemporary 
western and eastern martial 
arts, combat sports and 
mindfulness. Available for all 
SMBI YOUTH AGED 7-17 YEARS 
NO SPARRING …… extremely LOW RISK 
Zero Tolerance Exclusion Policy for Unsafe/Anti-Social 
Behaviour at training/school and/or in wider community 
ALL Equipment and Training provided FREE  
First session starts – Monday 14 August 2017 
MONDAYS: 5.30-7.30 pm  
FRIDAYS: 4.30-6.30 pm  
ANGLICAN CHURCH HALL, RUSSELL ISLAND (BEHIND IGA) 
ENQUIRIES:   Jed: 0457 484 600    OR   Chook:  0407 555 878 
All participants must be registered by a parent/guardian 


